Dear Sir/Madam,

I have lived in the area for over 40 years and regularly use the green spaces within Enfield, especially those within the Crews Hill area and Vicarage Farm (Between Hadley Road and Enfield Road). I regularly take long walks, runs and have picnics in these areas with my children and dogs and enjoy the visual harmony of the landscape. The Green Belt here protects the special character of the area and makes Enfield unique. Once taken it will be gone forever.

I therefore strongly object to the proposed site allocation which would allow the development of homes on this Green Belt land. I want to preserve the ancient grassland here for my children and for future generations to enjoy.

I feel this plan is unnecessary and wrong. Neither the housing supply nor demand requirement has been adequately assessed. There is no evidence of compliance with the Duty to Cooperate with other boroughs.

Can you please therefore remove this proposed site allocation from the next edition of the Local Plan and retain the green belt status for the land.